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Inmate Manufactured Handcuff Key 
 

This Situational Incident Report is being provided as a reminder that inmates 
continue to use asthma inhalation aerosol containers to manufacture handcuff keys.  
The below photos provided by the California Correctional Institution demonstrate the 
process that has been used by inmates to manufacture these keys: 

 

 
              Photo#1 
    Inhalation aerosol container issued to inmates 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Photo #2 
The inhaler is broken down into pieces in preparation for the material to be used to 
manufacture the handcuff key.  Notice how a template is laid over the metal in 
preparation to cut three keys. This template was discovered in an inmate’s property. 
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    Photo #3 
The rough key is fitted over the plastic tube found in the inhaler so that the handcuff 
key will have the cylinder shape.  This shape is needed to fit over the post found in 
the locking mechanism in the handcuffs.  The rough edges are rubbed off at this 
point to form a smoother key. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

             Photo #4 
The key on the right side of Photo #4 shows the finished handcuff key.  During the 
processing of this key it was necessary to rub the key on a concrete surface to 
round off rough edges and to further shape the cylinder portion of the key.   
 
Additional notes: The key took approximately one hour to complete.  Each key can 

only be used one time as the metal is fragile and only works once.  One inhaler will 
produce three keys and the key will not work if the handcuffs are double locked. 
 
Reference: Office of Correctional Safety, Emergency Operations Unit, Security Alert 
2009-24. 
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